
 
 

 

 

Beginning in February 2017, the San Dieguito Union High School District will be conducting 
its annual residency verifications for all continuing SDUHSD students and any new students 
enrolling for the 2017-18 school year. This process is a legal requirement in California, and it 
helps our district ensure that all available resources are spent efficiently and effectively to the 
benefit of SDUHSD families.  Moreover, these additional steps will help provide a full and pre-
cise accounting of our student population as we review staffing for the coming year. All continu-
ing students in grades 7 through 11 must submit residency documentation by March 31, 2017 in 
order to schedule classes for the 2017-18 school year.  Forms may be dropped off at the District 
Office, located at 710 Encinitas Blvd., Encinitas, CA  92024 or in our front office.  Required en-
rollment forms can be found on the website or in the Registrarôs Office.  Check the districtôs 
website at sduhsd.net or follow us on Facebook for updated information.  If you have additional 

questions regarding residency verification, please e-mail  verify@sduhsd.net. 

Homeroom Olympics was first conceived by students at a 
Forum meeting in an effort to foster closer student-teacher 
connections and build unity.  It has grown into a lively, 
friendly competition that involves well over two thirds of the 
school.  The hard working and creative Olympic Committee 
is comprised entirely of students from all four grades.  
 

All Olympic events require teamwork and promote San Die-
guito H.S. Academy school spirit.  Each event taps into the 
many and varied talents of SDA students.  For example, 
students will compete in Xtreme Musical Chairs, a dodgeball 
tournament, well-being activities, and a dance partyé. just 
to name a few events. 
 

A giant Scavenger Hunt kicked off the Olympic season 
with over thirty homerooms collecting forty-five items in 
just ten minutes. Homerooms may also compete in TV 
Show Trivia, a game show type format in which teams of 
students try to match their answers to survey questions.  
 

Over 48 homerooms competed last year, and we expect 
even more to compete this year.   Last yearôs winners, Ms. 
Siersô homeroom, will be tough competitors.  Currently Hom-
erooms may participate in one, none, all, or some events.  
Homeroom Olympics embodies the best of SDAðdiversity, 
fun, teamwork, and acceptance. 

 

Pictured left, front row (l to r), Katie Clark, Parker 
Smith, Samantha Bellier-Igasaki, Sarah Lane-
Daymude, and Jason Kesler.  Top row (l to r), 
Anysia Deak, Erin Maxwell, Ava Lilie, Mia Sta-
ples, and Anesse Pinpokintr. Not pictured: Ciro 

Valdez-Garcia, Lily Kreps, Chloe Williams, 
Madison Vance, and Lukas Sumabat. 

Homeroom Olympics Committee 2016-17 

Students have the opportunity 
to explore a possible career 
path before college, thus saving 
both time and money! They 
also have the ability to gain 
valuable experience in the field 
by taking a variety of courses 
that expose them to the career 
of their choice. Career path-
ways demonstrate to colleges, 
work training, or future employ-
ers the dedication and commit-
ment of the student. 
 

Where can I go for more 
information?  
Visit the school website, 
sd.sduhsd.net and check out 
the Career Pathways link. The 
counseling website also offers 
excellent course descrip-
tions.  In addition, counselors 
and teachers provide valuable 
insight. Be sure to join us for 
Information Night and Course 
Selection Night if you are new 
to San Dieguito Academy. We 
welcome your participation! 

What is a Career Pathway?  
A Career Pathway is a series of 
courses that directly connect 
what students learn in high 
school to college or technical 
training and beyond. Pathways 
allow students to explore a ca-
reer field and to find their pas-
sion. Several pathway courses 
offer both high school and com-
munity college credit.  Many 
courses are approved by the UC 
and CSU system. Students who 
successfully complete a pathway 
will earn a Certificate of 
Achievement, an excellent addi-
tion to a college application, job 
application, or resume. 
 
What courses must I take in 
the pathway?  
Students must successfully com-
plete at least three courses in 
the pathway, including the cap-
stone class. Some courses must 
be taken in succession and oth-
ers allow for open enrollment. 
We have many ñpathsò to allow 
your student the flexibility they 
need to create a personalized 
experience while learning about 
a career that interests them. 
 
Will I have room in my  
schedule?  
San Dieguito Academy students 
enjoy the 4x4 schedule, which 
allows students to take 90 addi-
tional credits beyond graduation 
requirements. In addition, many 
pathway courses also fulfill high 
school graduation requirements. 
Fitting career pathway courses 
into a schedule is not a problem 
at SDA, and is one of the many 
positive benefits of the 4x4 
schedule. 
 
Why participate in a path-
way?   
Participation in a career pathway 
offers many benefits. Students 
enrolled in pathway courses 
study a series of hands-on, excit-
ing topics in a field that may be 
of particular interest to them. 
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Every year in the fall, students in SDAôs AVID pro-
gram go on a three to four day trip with classmates 
and teachers to visit several colleges in California.  
The purpose of the trip is to give students the 
chance to visit colleges that they would not be able 
to visit on their own.  Students and teachers look 
forward to the trip every year because it is so ben-
eficial in many ways.   
 

In mid-November, 27 SDA and LCC AVID students 
joined forces for an action packed weekend. Stu-
dents toured eight campuses in three days, visiting 
Cal Poly SLO, UC Santa Barbara, Santa Clara 
University, San Jose State, St. Mary's College of 
CA, Cal State East Bay, UC Merced, and Cal State 
Bakersfield. The group also enjoyed special tours 
led by SDA AVID graduate Lali Martinez (2015) at 
UCSB and SDA graduate Austin Keillor (2015) at 
Cal Poly SLO.  
 

A huge thank you to AVID teachers Ruth Mag-
nuson, Ivonn Barriga, and Katie Stapko (LCC) for 
organizing, planning, and chaperoning the trip, and 
for making this opportunity possible for 
our AVID students.  
 

The students had the opportunity to learn about 
college entrance requirements, meal plans, finan-
cial aid, campus activities, and more. 

With a steady rain falling outside this 
morning, it feels like winter at San Die-
guito. The breezeways keep us shel-
tered and dry, as they have students 
since the 1930s, and just on the other 

side of the construc-
tion fence we can 
see progress on our 
newest classroom 
building, set to open 
in the fall with state 
of the art science 
labs and new math 
classrooms. This 
blending of old and 
new, tradition and 
progress, helps to 
define us at San 
Dieguito. Students 
today can look 

around at the senior tiles from across 
the decades, see the vintage photo-
graphs of our school in the library, and 
know that they are part of something 
great, longstanding, and filled with 
proud tradition. They also see, in their 
day to day lives, that they can contrib-
ute a verse to this epic that is our 
school. 
 
As we move into the third quarter of 
the school year, our students have 
found their voices. Our speech and 
debate team is competing often and 
doing well; our winter sports are well 
underway and student athletes are 
showing the school spirit and fine 
sportsmanship across the county; San 
Dieguitoôs theater department is pre-
paring for The Addamôs Family; and 
our robotics team is starting to gear up 
for competitions in the spring. 
 
On Friday weôll see our most recent 
Student Forum, a phenomena unique 
to San Dieguito, where students gather 
to discuss issues facing the school and 
talk about solutions that they can con-
tribute to. These meetings are a free-
wheeling approach to student life on 
campus and inspiring in their honesty. 
They see students stating opinions, 
listening to others, and engaging in 
real conversation about ideas. Teach-
ers, counselors, my assistant principals 
and I attend too, listening, answering 
questions weôre asked, and leaving 
with a renewed optimism about our 
shared future. 
 
Very soon anyone coming on campus 
will see a major change (and improve-
ment) to the front of the school as we 

reopen the walkway leading from the 
bell tower to the east side of the gym-
nasium (see pictures below). Closed 
to install a bioretention basin, update 
landscaping, and add lighting and 
pathways, this wide open space will 
open for foot traffic again over the 
break between terms. The amazing 
student created mural celebrating 80 
years of San Dieguito will stay up a 
little longer before we take it apart 
and keep it for future celebrations (the 
100th anniversary of our school is just 
20 years away)! 
 
I wish everyone a great start to the 
second term, and look forward to see-
ing you at one of the events on cam-
pus as the rain eases and we head 
into spring. SDA truly is a special 
place, and Iôm so pleased you are 
part of it. 

ñStudents today can 

look around at the 

senior tiles from across 

the decades, see the 

vintage photographs of 

our school in the 

library, and know that 

they are part of 

something great, 

longstanding, and filled 

with proud tradition.ò 

 

 

From testing ocean acidity to understanding legislative 
action, AP Environmental Science is an important and 
often underrated course that has something to be gained 
for everyone. The course is focused on both learning 
about various environments around the world and how to protect them from the dangers 
of human actions, with proof that education on the surrounding world can save us from a 
global crisis that is imminent in this century. 

 
The course focuses on a variety of topics, including ecosystems and their interactions, 
water, soil, energy, and environmental policy. Through various labs, field trips, and pro-
jects, students not only gain a lot of knowledge on the environment but engage in interac-
tive activities that help deepen one's understanding of the simple actions that are needed 
to save our planet. 
 

We are at a critical juncture in history where humansô activities have brought people to the 
brink of a global crisis from climate change and mass extinction that will threaten humans' 
ability to exist in the future. However, this seemingly bleak situation can be solved by 
teaching students how we can solve this problem and spread awareness on the benefits 
of a sustainable society by giving students the knowledge they need to lead our future into 
prosperity, something that can be readily achieved through AP Environmental Science.  

by junior Olivia Hussey 

Students visit the San Elijo  

Reclamation Facility  
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San Dieguito High School Academy Jun-
ior Connor Oldham has been selected to attend 
San Diego Rotary 
Club's Camp Enterprise 
in March 
2017.  Connor will rep-
resent SDA as one of 
over 30 San Diego area 
high schools in attend-
ance with approximate-
ly 80-90 students.  The 
goal of Camp Enter-
prise is to give opportu-
nities to high school juniors who show interest 
and abilities to learn the concept of business 
enterprise and team building through an agenda 
packed 3-day offsite camp experience in the 
mountains of Julian. 

 
This all-expenses paid experience provides 
a select group of outstanding 11th grade 
students with a series of panels, presenta-
tions, and group discussions that present a 
broad view and an exploration of the free 
enterprise system. Since 1976, Rotary 
Camp Enterprise has offered students the 
opportunity to learn from some of San Die-
goôs top business leaders in a fun and edu-
cational environment at the Pine Valley 
Conference Center. Students work closely 
as part of a team with other students and 
Rotarians to develop a business con-
cept.  Students attending Rotary Camp En-
terprise get to meet and interact with Rotari-
ans from many different professions, includ-
ing manufacturing, retail, law, medicine, 
education and banking, as well as service 
and nonprofit organizations. In addition, it is 
an opportunity to make new friends and 
forge new relationships with teammates and 
camp attendees. 
 

Connor was selected through the combined 
efforts of Kelly Hawkins, Coach Gordy 
Haskett, Dr. Jeanne Jones and Deb Abra-
hamson.  Connor will be the second SDA 
attendee following Habram Casillas who 
attended in 2016. 

The holidays are be-
hind us, and winter 
sports are headed 
into league play.  The 
girlsô soccer team has 
had a great start to 
their season going 8-
1-1, including winning 
the championship of 
the Bonita Vista Bar-
ons Cup Soccer Tour-
nament.  Boysô soccer 

has renewed energy with new coach 
Keith Whitmer.  The team has had a tough 
non-league schedule which will help them 
when it comes to league play.  Girlsô water 
polo is a new sport on campus, and 35 girls 
make up the varsity and JV teams.  As you 
might expect, the girls are taking their lumps 
early on but improving every game.   

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

It has been an exciting past few months for the SDA 
Music Program!  In December, the concert bands 
performed their Winter Concert in the gym. The 
theme of the concert was "An American Portrait." 
The students put on a wonderful concert and the 
audience had a great time. We also marched in the 
annual Encinitas Holiday Parade, earning a 2nd 
place marching band award from the judges.  
 
The SDUHSD Honor Concert was held on Sunday, 
January 8th at CCA. This year we added an Honor 
Choir for the first time, and they did a great job! 

Hats off to the students who were accepted to the honor groups. Band: Zack Edwards, 
Jac Ostrie, Sofia Piedrafita-Ortiz, Louis Milne, Josh Pawlak, Andrew Silverstein, 
Chloe Lighterink, Parker Smith, Klaus Neyer, Samantha Bellier-Igasaki, and Ty 
Brown. Choir: Lila Duga, Sofia Piedrafita-Ortiz, Rachel Kaplan, Maeve Hukill, Lucia 
Nino-Moya, Lauren Blem, Macy Baker, Elisha Chen, Elizabeth Anderson, Lilia 
Welsh, Joseph Yu, Josh Matuszeski, Rokas Veitas, and Colton Peacy.  
 
 

We also had five SDA students selected for this year's All-State Honor Band! These stu-
dents (pictured above, l to r) Zackery Edwards, Sofia Piedrafita-Ortiz, Louis Milne, 

Sophia Liedtke, and Luke Fosgett. Bravo to all of our fantastic SDA musicians.  

 

We hope you will join us at a future concert. Check out sdamusic.org for details. Thank 
you!  

The girlsô basketball team is off to one of 
their best starts in recent memory.  The 
team is young and looks forward 
to continuing its winning ways in 
league.  The boysô basketball team is 
playing well.  They won the Mayorôs Cup 
of the nationally renowned Torrey Pines 
Tournament, which should give them 
motivation going into league play.   
 
Wrapping up the fall sea-
son, congratulations go out to Jennifer 
Kerr who won her second straight CIF 
Singles Title.  The boysô water polo 
team had an amazing year going to the 
Division 3 CIF title game. 
 

Please come out and root on  
your Mustangs! 

Jennifer Kerr, CIF Singles 
Tennis Champion 

(TFAC) show, Snow Angel, is com-
ing up on March 16, 17, and 18.  It 
tells the tale of students in Deerpoint 
as they try to uncover the truth of a 
mysterious girl while facing the 
worse blizzard since the 1900ôs. 
Please visit the SDA Theatre web 
page for more details, follow SDA 
Theatre on Facebook and Instagram 
for updates, and have your student 
attend the Thespian meetings on 
Tuesdays at lunch to get involved 
with our department! 

The SDA 2016-17 theatre season 
continues to amaze audiences, from 
Boy Meets Girl and Cabaret Night to 
the most recent musical, The Ad-
dams Family is performing on Janu-
ary 19, 20, 21, 26, 27, and 28.  The 
Addams Family was a thrilling tale 
about how an eccentric family deals 
with their daughterôs new relation-
ship. However, there is still more to 
come!  
 
The annual Theatre for a Cause 

by senior Savannah Casey 

The cast of The Addams Family 

http://sdamusic.org/
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The California State Department of Education Healthy Kids Survey 
(HKS) is required of all the middle and high schools in the district. On 
Tuesday, February 7, 2017, the district is having San Dieguito H.S. 
Academy conduct the HKS with the help of Dr. Sandra Brown from 
UCSD. 
 

The purpose of this survey is to understand exercise and eating habits, 
safety behaviors, and alcohol, tobacco and other drug use of students, 
and to continue to develop effective prevention programs in our schools. 
The survey is anonymous; students do not put their names on the 

survey. 
 

A copy of the survey is available at the administration office of our 
school from now until the survey date if you wish to review it, as well as 

on the district website California Healthy Kids Survey (CHKS). 
 

According to the California HKS procedures:Ο 

If your child has permission to participate, you do not need to return 
anything to us. 

If you do NOT want your child to complete the survey, please do any of 

the following:Ο 

 ̄ sign and mail the postcard mailed to all families in November, or  

 ̄ sign the consent form and have your child return it to the admin-
istration office at your school, or  

 ̄ call (858) 226-1372, or  

 ̄ email sandrabrown@ucsd.edu. The second permission form is for 
you to keep. 

 

If you have questions or want more information, please call Dr. Sandra 
Brown at UCSD at (858) 226-1372 or Mark Miller at the district office 
(760) 753-6491 ext. 5565. Again, the SDA survey date is February 7, 
2017. 

by Natasha Gardiner, ASB Club Coordinator  

The ASB class has planned many school 
wide events this school year. Some of the 
highlights so far include 42 student teams 
competing in our annual Flag Football tour-
nament ð with the teacher team beating 
the students in the finals.  Twelve student 
bands participated in the Battle of the 
Bands with Lizzie Waters winning it all. In 
December, 25 homeroom classes partici-
pated in the Adopt-A-Family program by 
adopting a family in need and giving them 
gifts and gift cards for the holidays.  We 
also held our annual SDA Ping Pong tour-
nament ð with 60 students participating in 
singles and doubles.  Congratulations to 
our new Student Body officers.  Congratu-
lations to: Josh Lim, president; James 
Bert, vice president; Summer Horton, 
secretary; Kekoa Wheeler, treasurer; Cole 
Gonzales and Isaac Rosenbaum, School 
Board representatives; Madison Noyes, 
Sammi Parisi, and Anna Whalen, senior 
directors; Natasha Gardiner, Holly Cook, 
and McCall Roy, junior directors; and So-
fia LeDet, Kalvin Grensted, and Jamie 

Cruz, sophomore directors. 

 
 
 
  
The Mustang Minds 2016-17 competition season has offi-
cially kicked off!  SDAôs sharpest minds have come togeth-
er to form a jeop-
ardy-style academ-
ic team, competing 
with schools across 
the county in vigor-
ous matches of the 
mind. Tested on an 
expanse of 
knowledge ranging 
from basic biology 
to current events and upper-level calculus, team members 
must race to the buzzer to score points for their school.  
 

The group is composed of three teams: freshman, junior 
varsity, and varsity. These teams will face their tough 
league competitors, such as LCC and Carlsbad, every 
Thursday night, after training and studying both individually 
and at biweekly practices. Members of the public are en-
couraged to attend these competitions and test what they 
remember from their high school years. But shhh! No giv-
ing away answers to the competitors. 
 

Students of all areas of expertise were encouraged to try-
out and see what knowledge they could contribute to the 
team at the beginning of the season. Although sign-ups 
have now ended for this yearôs season, the separate Mus-
tang Minds club meets Thursdays at lunch. Academic 
team works great for college applications, scholarships, 
and job interviews, and early investment in the club this 
year would help secure a spot on the team next year.  

Here are our upcoming events at SDA: 

Dodgeball Tournament, February 6-16:  We are hosting a Dodgeball homeroom 
competition. This is one of our many events for Homeroom Olympics.   
 

Winter Formal Dance, February 11:  8:00-11:30 p.m. at the Port Pavilion in San Die-
go. The theme is "Winter Snow Ball" (dress is formal).  There will be a lot of different 
activities going on throughout the night including a professional DJ, photo booths, 
chocolate fountains, silk dancers, and an outdoor patio and Silent Disco. Tickets are 
on sale at the finance office or online (SDA Webstore) through February 8.  

 

Manly Month of March, March 1-31:  Participants are 
encouraged to refrain from shaving for the whole month.  
Before and after pictures will be taken to see who has 
the best beard!  We also have professional hair stylists 
for anyone who wants to donate their hair to ñLocks of 
Loveò which will take place during lunch at the end of 
March. 

Talent Show, March 23:  SDA is hosting a student Tal-
ent Show in the Performing Arts Center. Students who 
are interested in participating should sign up in room 70. 

For more information regarding activities and events at 
SDA, please visit the SDA website under ñASB.ò  Also, 
follow us on Facebook ñSDA ASBò and Instagram 
ñSDAStudentLife.ò 

Ping Pong Tournament 

Students getting ready to deliver 
Adopt-A-Family gifts 

by senior Mary Ford 

http://www.sduhsd.net/Parents--Students/California-Healthy-Kids-Survey-CHKS/index.html

